
St. Mark’s Cathedral  

OPERATION   

GOOD SAMARITAN  

  

  

The Eighth round of the operation  

Good Samaritan  alongwith the Youth of St.Mark’s 

Cathedral. 
  

  
  

The first stop on 16 May was at Rainbow Home, a home for less 
privileged girls run by Bosco It is situated in Wilson Garden. 
This was recommended by Mr. Tarun Paul, youth member, to the 
outreach team of the YOUTH. 
  
Due to a previously fixed meeting, Padre could not accompany. 
The representation was good with 9 youth members, led by PC member 
Mr.Kevin Simon. At the home, we started with prayers by Mr.Kevin 
Simon and Mr.Robinson Doss. Then we were pleasantly surprised 
when the girls sang a welcome song for us. We also sang a few songs. 
 
The youth had arranged for some toiletries for the girls purchased out of 
the budget allocation for youth activities of the church. These were 
handed over to the Superintendent. The Good Samaritans also handed 
over 17 packets of dry rations to the home. It was touching to see the 
gratitude on the faces of the girls. 
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Youth Members who were present alongwith Kevin Simon were 

● Hannah Divyanka Doss  

● Sanjith Immanuel   

● Rinitha Jagadish   

● Jessica Rao  

● Sherene Rao   

● Sushanth Joshua   

● Moses Jayakumar 

● Mary Celina Ponnaiya 

 



  
 

 

 

 

On behalf of our Padre & Operation 

Good Samaritan, Mr. David Pichamuthu 

handed over the first “Dry ration” to the 

home.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The next stop was near the Adugodi Police Station. Here, as per the 

arrangements made by Lt. Col.  

 

Matthew, some persons from the North East who couldn't collect their 

rations during our earlier visit had gathered.   

  

The rations were handed over to 13 boys and girls. With this, the total 

number of such boys and girls who were supplied rations by us rose to 

68.  
  
  
  
  
  

  



Thanks to  

Lt. Col George  

And  

Mr. Kevin Simon 

for their active  

participation and  

coordination.  

  
  
  
  
  
  

Our journey continues and we are 

strengthened by the prayers and wishes of all of you.   

  

We quote below the comments received from a former Presbyter-in-

Charge of our Cathedral:  
  

"Happy to see the continuing witnessing programme of the Cathedral. Now 

we have realized where our witnessing has to be. Where Jesus is calling us to 

be, where Jesus is calling us to share our love and care. This programme 

should become a continuing programme of our church and should not end 

with the lifting of the lockdown."  


